
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LESLIE S. DONLEY 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
 
 

April 6, 2023 
 
Via email at  
Robert J. Borer 

 
 

RE: Public Record Matter Involving the Cherry County Clerk 
Our File No. 20231029 

 
Dear Mr. Borer: 
 
 This letter is in response to your correspondence emailed to this office on March 
24, 2023, in which you sought our assistance regarding a public records request you 
emailed to the Cherry County Clerk, Brittny Longcor, on March 22.  At issue was the cost 
requested by Ms. Longcor to produce the responsive records.  We considered your 
correspondence to be a petition under Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-712.03(1)(b) of the Nebraska 
Public Records Statutes, Neb. Rev. Stat. §§ 84-712 to 84-712.09 (2014, Cum. Supp. 
2022). 
 
 On April 3, 2023, Ms. Longcor emailed you the responsive record at no cost.  Since 
you have now received the record which formed the basis for your petition, no further 
investigation or analysis by this office is necessary.  As a result, we are closing this file. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

MIKE HILGERS 
Attorney General 
 
 
 
Leslie S. Donley 
Assistant Attorney General 

 
c: Brittny Longcor (via email only) 
49-3191-30 




